REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING) AND DEPUTY LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)

16th March 2001

JENNINGS/TAMWORTH/KNOWSLEY/WESLEY 

TEMPORARY TREATMENT SITE

1.0 Purpose of Report
1.1 To seek approval to progress the environmental improvement scheme, which will landscape the area currently occupied by derelict houses and flats.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That the sketch scheme and cost estimates be approved.

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders.

3.0 Background
3.1 Lead Member approval was obtained on 14 January 2000 to demolish properties between Jennings Avenue and Knowsley Avenue.  The site, post demolition, will need to be landscaped with a secure boundary to prevent unauthorised vehicular access.

3.2 The demolition process is underway, completion is anticipated in mid summer.  NB. This will be subject to disconnections by service bodies and the relocation of householders. 

4.0 Scheme Details
4.1 The proposals aims to create a simple landscape consisting of grass, limited tree planting with vehicle access restricted via a combination of grass mounding, knee rail and boulders.  The scheme adjacent to Phoebe Street would present an attractive frontage.  A plan showing the proposals will be available at the meeting.

4.2 Small areas of hard standing have been retained as these areas could be utilised when the site is eventually developed.

4.3 The scheme includes for disconnecting and removing the existing street lighting scheme within the boundary.

4.4 The programme for the scheme is subject to the successful demolition of the properties and the obtaining of footpath closure orders.  It is hoped, dependent on the above, to start on site in August 2001.

4.5
The scheme would be maintained as part of the landscape contract for a period of two years.

5.0 Financial Implications
5.1 The estimated cost of the works is £368,266 including:

-
Construction works
£326,871

-
Fees


£40,305

-
Planning fees

£1,090

5.2 Funding for the work is available from the Housing Revenue budget.

5.3 The project spend forecast is:-

	2000/2001
	2001/2002
	2002/2003
	2003/2004

	£5000
	£346,266
	£12,000
	£5,000

	Design work
	Construction work and  operating maintenance
	Maintenance operations
	Maintenance operations & final account


5.4 There is the possibility, that if the demolition sequence were disrupted, the landscape scheme would need to be phased.   The footpath along Tamworth Avenue would be the dividing line.  Carrying out the scheme in two phases would result in an increase in costs.  If this scenario arises a further report would be presented.

6.0 Conclusion
6.1 The proposal represents one of the final pieces in the regeneration of the Ordsall district and will create an attractive landscaped area.

Malcolm Sykes




Harry Seaton

Director of Development Services


Director of Housing Services
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